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02/04/2025  20:09:182025/0981/P COMMNT Svitlana 

Khimchenko

Dear Mrs Marinetto,

My  mother Lyudmila and I have been guests of the Knights ever since the invasion of Ukraine, 

living in the basement of the building 4 South Hill Park (but our address is 2b). We are registered 

as Ukrainian refugees with Camden Council. We have lived happily in their garden flat for 3 

years now. We are now very frightened by and want to object to this proposal because it is much 

too big a construction project for the area. 

It will destroy our garden’s space and create huge problems for us…..especially my mother who 

is elderly and is very dependent on the garden. Our flat is right next door to the proposed 

development. I have talked with Casimir and other local residents concerned by the 

unproportionate nature of this application. We are agreed it is far too big and aggressive for the 

space it is in. 

Yours sincerely

Svitlana Khimchenko

2b South Hill Park

NW3 2SB

02/04/2025  20:04:382025/0981/P OBJ Leila Knight I am a resident of 2b South Hill Park and have lived there all my life. Our garden is right next 

door to the proposed development. I have talked with other local residents concerned by the 

disproportionate nature of this application. I have never objected to any application before but I 

object to the application on the following grounds:

- impact and size: it is huge given where it is and will completely alter this very enclosed 

space

- environmental: it has already resulted in trees being chopped down and will now eat up 

what small green space there is.

I know from my parents that the last time an application was done to extend the property it was 

successful in part because the applicants consulted with neighbours and made sure the 

application was proportionate. But this has not happened this time - resulting in an inappropriate 

outcome.

Like other neighbours I believe the past extension was sufficient but that further growth could be 

considered if it was more proportionate.

2b South Hill Park

NW3 2SB
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